Hart County Water & Sewer Authority

Board of Directors Meeting February 18, 2013

The Hart County Water & Sewer Authority met February 18, 2013 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Vice-Chairman Wade Carlton called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with members Hugh Holland, Larry Haley and Mike MacNabb, Director Pat Goran, Legal Counsel Walter Gordon, and Secretary/Treasurer Kathy Breffle present.  Chairman Michael Partlow was absent.  Also present were Lake Morris of The Hartwell Sun, Hart County Commissioners Joey Dorsey and Bill Myers, Hartwell City Council Member David Little, and Hart County residents Jack Lyle, Jim McCormick, Merilee Brister, Mike Buckel, William and Lynn Pruitt, Olin Joel Moore, Steven Norris, Mike Everett, Celia Long, James Dubeau, Janet Uteg, Paul Abernathy, and Jerry Cannady.
Approval of agenda 
Mr. MacNabb made a motion to approve the agenda and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.

Introduction of, and remarks by, invited guests
Each visitor was allowed to speak.

Approval of January 14th regular meeting 
Mr. Holland made a motion to approve the minutes and Mr. MacNabb seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.
Financial report 
Mr. Haley made a motion to accept the financial report and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.
Old business
Mount Olivet / Reed Creek Phase I Water Improvements (CDBG) project 
Mr. Goran updated the Board on the progress of this project.  Mr. Goran explained Russ Brink of EMI’s letter.  Mr. Carlton asked for hydraulic information regarding allowing HCWSA to use Hartwell, Lavonia, or Royston’s water whoever is the least cost provider to fill the new Airline Tank.  Mr. Holland suggested meeting with the City of Hartwell to see if they are interested in filling the Airline Tank which would require them to install booster pumps.  
Airline area water tank / connector project
Mr. Goran updated the Board that GEFA had approved the $2.2 million loan at 0.5% interest for 5 years.

Request for water service - Lightwood Road and side roads 
Mr. Goran presented an updated estimate for the entire project and a separate estimate for York Shores subdivision.  Mr. Goran also presented a proposal for the engineering work from Rindt-McDuff Associates, Inc.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to proceed with this project.  After discussion, Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 3-0 with Mr. Haley abstaining.

Possible water supply in Hickory Crossing area via City of Hartwell connections 
Mr. Goran explained that he had closed a valve on February 2, 2012 allowing only Hartwell water to supply the Hickory Crossing area.  Mr. Goran reported that he had received three complaints from residential customers in the 6 days the valve was closed.  He also received a complaint from Whitworth Women’s Facility on February 8, 2012 that they were having flow issues with their showers and toilets.  At the Deputy Warden’s request, Mr. Goran reopened the valve to return the system to prior pressures and flows.  Mr. Goran also explained that the Facility was only at half capacity and would likely not be at full capacity until mid-March.  Hartwell City Council Member David Little offered for the City of Hartwell to correct the problems residents are having with low pressures and flows caused by Hartwell’s system. The Board agreed to have Mr. Goran monitor and record the pressure outside Whitworth Women’s Facility both with the valve closed and open and help them determine if their issues are from the lower pressure in the main line and/or inside their facility.

Gateway / Exit 177 area sewerage – short and long range needs, plans and responsibilities
Mr. Goran presented revised draft agreements that had been presented to the City of Lavonia for water and sewage treatment.  Mr. Little commented that per City Manager David Aldrich sewage from the Gateway Industrial Parks would not turn septic before it reached the City of Hartwell’s treatment plant.  No action was taken.
New business
Discussion of public water supply to Mayes Farm subdivision at Friendship Road – John Jordan Road intersection.  

After some discussion, Mr. MacNabb made a motion to send the necessary letter to EPD allowing Paradise Water to serve this subdivision and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.
Request for water service- Eagle Heights Road, Center of the World Road, Old Mount Hebron Road, Old Mount Olivet Road / Wisteria Cove Estates / Wisteria Cove Extension
After review of the estimated cost for the Eagle Heights Road Project, Mr. Holland made a motion to proceed and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.

After review of the estimated cost for the Center of the World Road project, the Board directed Mr. Goran to contact the residents and let them know they would not proceed without more commitments.

After review of the estimated cost for the Old Mt. Hebron Road project, the Board directed Mr. Goran to contact the committed customer and let him know the project will not be approved until there are three committed customers.

After review of the estimated cost for the Old Mt Olivet Road project, the Board informed Mr. Myers that he need more committed.  Mr. Holland made a motion to allow the project to proceed if there were enough committed customers to meet the $5000 per committed customer guideline.  Mr. MacNabb seconded the motion.  The motion passed 4-0.

Public comments
None

Director’s comments

Mr. Goran updated the Board on the progress of the Eagle Lake Project.  Mr. Goran informed the Board that one project submitted to GEFA for automated meter reading made the Intended Use Plan (IUP) but currently there was no principal forgiveness available.  Mr. Goran informed the Board the court case of the Savannah River Club had been settled out of court and he would not have to testify.
Members’ comments

Mr. Haley asked for an update about payment from Dean Teasley for a tap on Teasley Lane.  Mr. Goran said that he had contacted Mr. Teasley recently and was told they were very close to selling a lot.
Mr. Haley also asked for an update on the CDBG 2013 project application.  Mr. Goran informed the Board that EMI and Allen-Smith Consulting were still working on the application which is due April 1, 2013.  Mr. Holland commented about working with the City of Hartwell. 

Upcoming meetings – March 18th, April 15th 

Adjournment

Mr. Holland made a motion to adjourn and Mr. MacNabb seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.
_____________________________
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Michael Partlow, Chairman
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